代號: 4141 頁次: 4-1 104年公務人員特種考試關務人員考試、104年公務人員特種考試 身心障礙人員考試及104年國軍上校以上軍官轉任公務人員考試試題

考	試 別:關務人員>	考試					
等	別:四等考試						
類	科:各科別						
	目:英文						
	武時間: 1小時			座號:			
•	• • •	·選擇題,請選出一個正	確或最適當的答案,複習	上作答者,該題 <u>不予計分</u> 。			
/ <b>•</b> ( <b>•</b>				,於本試題上作答者,不予計分。			
	(三)禁止使用電子		<u>-</u>				
1	The network has schedu	led to provide cov	versige of the debate for the pro	esidential candidates at 3pm today.			
1	(A)life	(B) live	(C) alive	(D) lively			
2				of several hundred dollars.			
_	(A)sentence	(B)ticket	(C)debt	(D) fine			
3			h the director's seventieth birth				
	(A)coincide	(B)collide	(C)equal	(D)fall			
4			g sexually in a public				
	(A)assaulted	(B)arrested	(C)accorded	(D)abjected			
5				neither source of information nor			
	evidence.						
	(A)proves	(B)prefers	(C)alleges	(D)acclaims			
6	In Antarctica during the	winter, temperatures can	below-100 degrees Fa	hrenheit.			
	(A)drop	(B)quit	(C)abandon	(D)attach			
7	The inmates often feel to	reated as social af	er being released from prison				
	(A) abbots	(B)associates	(C)outfits	(D)outcasts			
8	The profits will be equal	lly divided the five	e stock holders.				
	(A)among	(B)between	(C)along	(D) for			
9	The apartment is very pr	retty and,, the rent	is quite low.				
	(A)otherwise	(B)likewise	(C)moreover	(D)allover			
10	Seeing my daughter fina	lly winning a gold medal a	fter all the years of hardships,	I felt a in my throat.			
	(A)tie	(B)bone	(C)hold	(D)lump			
11	The police a farmhouse where the terrorist leader was believed to be hiding, but found nothing.						
	(A)robbed	(B)raided	(C) defended	(D)debased			
12			cats think you're staf	ff.			
	(A)nevertheless	(B) whereas	(C)however	(D)likewise			
13	·		h Pole is that the sun neither r	ises nor sets.			
	(A) supportive	(B)manageable	(C)declining	(D) disorienting			
14		-	had to his pride and i				
	(A) surrender	(B)swallow	(C)resign	(D)retire			
15	To cut down on the man power, the company offered a golden to many of their senior employees for early						
	retirement.						
	(A)cold shoulder	(B)hand shake	(C)head count	(D) face lift			
16				in order to prevent corruption.			
	(A)tariff cut	(B)tax refund	(C)duty memo	(D) spot check			

代號: 4141 頁次: 4-2

1 /	According to a report is	ssued by National Developmen	nt Council in Taiwan, foreign t	ravellers who make value-added		
	tax refunds will be	from examination in th	e Customs. They will no long	ger need to go through Customs		
	examination.					
	(A)vacant	(B)steady	(C)exempt	(D)alert		
18	Passengers are only alle	owed to carry a certain amoun	t of baggage when bo	arding an airplane.		
	(A)produced			(D)imported		
19	•	•	ill be intellectual prop			
	(A)in charge of		(C)in case of			
20	· ·			electronic declarations is more		
	convenient than others.		autons. But usuariy making	ciccionic decidiations is more		
	(A) filing		(C)appealing	(D)promoting		
21	•			ggage and other things that enter		
<u>~ 1</u>	the country.	e for eustoms is to ea	irry out enecks on persons, our	gage and other timigs that enter		
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	(P)alagranga	(C)stamping	(D)application		
22				* *		
22				s this position needs to shoulder		
		•	cated import laws and regulation			
20	(A)importer	· ·	(C)declarant	(D) broker		
23			is a certain amount of tax _	on each individual who		
	resides in the communi	•	(2)	<u>-</u> )		
	(A)issued	(B)levied		•		
24			use are usually controlled and	handled by the customs and can		
	be exported without pa					
	(A)bonded	•	(C)finished	(D)priced		
25				ne Customs office this morning.		
	* *	vith the public service they hav	-			
	(A)anxious	(B)internal	(C)immediate	. ,		
26	• •	•	ted will have to get the permi	ssion from the government and		
	obtain a for in					
	(A)description	(B)procedure	(C) sample	(D)certificate		
27	Any movemen	nt of goods such as drugs and	endangered animals into or o	ut of a country can be seriously		
	punished.					
	(A)personal	(B)illegal	(C)national	(D)technical		
28	, Hinojosa has a	assisted the customs in many o	ther countries with their capaci	ty building. She mentions that it		
	has to do with tasks rel	ated to traditional trade.				
	(A)Otherwise	(B)Instead	(C)However	(D) Moreover		
29	With Hinojosa's great a	abilities at customs administra	ation, she can act as t	he best candidate for the World		
	Customs Organization.					
	(A)at all	(B)in order	(C) on time	(D)no doubt		
30	In many countries, for	reign visitors are usually	to have a tax refund wh	en they purchase products that		
	amount to certain values of money.					
	(A)entitled	(B)controlled	(C)issued	(D)declared		
31	One important way to	export trade in a cou	ntry is to create a nation's ima	ge as a quality provider because		
	people usually are more willing to import goods with excellent quality from other countries.					
	(A)examine	(B)assemble	(C)review	(D)promote		
32				to marry Mark is confirmed by		
	the scene of both of them kissing each other.					
	(A) so for as	(B) as long as	(C)in spite of	(D) as a result of		

代號:4141 頁次:4-3

### 請依下文回答第33題至第37題

Written English has evolved mostly in ways unrelated to the changes in the spoken language, thanks in part to shenanigans and human error. The first English printing press, in the 15th century, was operated by Belgians who didn't know the language and made numerous spelling errors (such as "busy" in place of "bisy"). And because they were paid by the line, they sometimes padded words with extra letters; "frend," for example, became "friend." In the next century, other non-English speakers in continental Europe printed the first English Bibles, introducing yet more errors. Worse, those Bibles were then copied, and the writing became increasingly <u>corrupted</u> with each subsequent rendition. English spelling became a chaotic mess, and successful attempts to simplify the spelling after that were offset by events that made the language harder to learn, such as the inclusion of many alternate spellings in Samuel Johnson's influential English dictionary. Unlike many other languages, English spelling was never reformed to eliminate the incongruities. In a sense, English speakers now talk in one language but write a different one.

- 33 According to this passage, why did "frend" become "friend"?
  - (A) For making more money.

(B) For creating extra meaning.

(C) For reading between the lines.

(D) For finding a pad for the word.

- 34 What does "corrupted" mean in this passage?
  - (A)erupt

(B)erroneous

(C) greedy

(D)tolerant

- 35 Which of the following is true about the evolution of written English?
  - (A)It is closely related to the evolution of spoken English.
  - (B)It is supposed to give credits to humor of human beings.
  - (C) It is affected by many mischievous activities or mistakes.
  - (D)It is critically initiated by the chaos and reforms in Europe.
- 36 Which of the following statements is NOT true?
  - (A) The Belgians who ran the first English printing press did not know English.
  - (B) The first English Bibles printed by the Europeans were full of errors.
  - (C) Production of the copies of the Bibles featured financial corruption.
  - (D) English spelling kept getting worse even with some good efforts to simplify it.
- 37 Which of the following could best describe the main idea of this passage?
  - (A) Printing of the Bible is resulted from the evolution of English.
  - (B) Reformation of English has successfully rid the chaos in Europe.
  - (C) Samuel Johnson became established after completing the English dictionary.
  - (D) There are many inconsistencies between written English and spoken English.

## 請依下文回答第38題至第41題

The flipped classroom is a pedagogical model in which the typical lecture and homework elements of a course are reversed. Short video lectures are viewed by students at home before the class session, while in-class time is <u>38</u> to exercises, projects, or discussions. The video lecture is often seen as the key ingredient in the flipped approach, such lectures being either created by the instructor and <u>39</u> online or selected from an online repository. While a prerecorded lecture could certainly be a podcast or other audio format, the ease with which video can be <u>40</u> and viewed today has made it so ubiquitous that the flipped model has come to be identified with it. The notion of a flipped classroom draws on such concepts as active learning, student engagement, hybrid course design, and course podcasting. The value of a flipped class is in the repurposing of class time into a workshop where students can inquire about lecture content, test their skills in applying knowledge, and interact with one another in <u>41</u> activities. During class sessions, instructors function as coaches or advisors, encouraging students in individual inquiry and collaborative effort.

38	(A)changed	(B)devoted	(C)reserved	(D)planned
39	(A)googled	(B)copied	(C)deposited	(D)posted
40	(A)connected	(B)accessed	(C)twittered	(D)covered
41	(A)hands-on	(B)hands-off	(C)hands-up	(D)hands-down

代號:4141

### 請依下文回答第 42 題至第 45 題

Numbers have a strange grasp on people's lives, thanks to the human tendency to 42 deeper meaning to numbers. Some people make a wish at 11:11. Others believe that good things 43 in threes. We celebrate birthdays, anniversaries, sweet 16s. Some numbers are divine, e.g., seventh heaven, or are given divine connotations through math, e.g., the golden ratio. And of course, there's pop culture: James Bond is 007; Jim Carrey did something-or-other with the number 23. Twelve has found particular significance across cultural fields—there are 12 zodiac signs, 12 months in a year, 12 models of Cylons. But 13? Thirteen's cultural meaning is a little more 44. This number is most often associated with fear or superstition, mostly in Western culture. Thirteen is rooted in negative meaning, which can partly be 45 to the Bible since Judas, who betrays Jesus, was the 13th guest at the Last Supper, as well as to pop culture. The horror franchise *Friday the 13*<sup>th</sup> capitalizes on the fear of the date itself.

42	(A) subscribe	(B)prescribe	(C)describe	(D)ascribe
43	(A) get	(B)make	(C)go	(D)come
44	(A) sinister	(B) sapient	(C)residual	(D)redeemable
45	(A)traced	(B)retorted	(C)resulted	(D)appealed

#### 請依下文回答第 46 題至第 50 題

My husband Peter and I lease a land for organic farming in the foothills of Northern California. In the heat of summer, my fields cover the bronzed landscape like a green quilt spread over sand. We mind the requirements for organic farming and successfully get certificates for all our vegetables. Ten acres of them trace the contours of a small valley floor. Tomatoes glow crimson, flowers bloom and watermelons grow fat. But the beautiful picture does not overrule the reality that my business is struggling. Whenever a customer asked how things were going, I replied, Great. I never revealed the truth, Well, we're making ends meet, but we work 12 hours a day, 6 days a week, and pay ourselves only what we need to cover food and household expenses: \$100 per week. I didn't tell anyone how, over the course of the last three years since Peter and I had started our farm, I'd drained most of my savings. I didn't admit that the only thing keeping the farm afloat was income Peter and I earned through other means — Peter working as a carpenter and I as a baker. I didn't say I felt like I was trying to fill a bathtub when the drain was open. People admire organic farming, but they seldom know it's hard to sustain a living.

- What does the underlined "them" refer to in this passage?
  - (A) The tomatoes
- (B) The flowers
- (C) The watermelons
- (D) The plants in the fields
- 47 According to the passage, which of the following statements is true about organic farming?
  - (A)It has to be located on the floor of a valley.
  - (B) Tomatoes and watermelons are the most popular products.
  - (C)It can get certified if meeting specific standards.
  - (D) Different means of farming have been promoted.
- 48 What does "making ends meet" mean in this passage?
  - (A) Managing to keep regular hours of life.
  - (B) Managing to cover space of the landscape.
  - (C) Earning and spending equal amounts of money.
  - (D) Working and resting for equal amounts of time.
- 49 According to the passage, which of the following statements is NOT true?
  - (A) The narrator lies to her customers about her business.
  - (B) The narrator makes big profits through her hard work.
  - (C) The narrator and her husband need to do odd jobs to cover their expenses.
  - (D) The narrator and her husband have spent all their savings on the farm.
- 50 What is the major problem that the narrator is facing?
  - (A)It is too hot to work in the summer on the farm.
  - (B)It is too hard to get rid of the fats in their body.
  - (C)It is urgent to deal with the draining problem in their bathtub.
  - (D)It is difficult to support themselves by solely working on the farm.

# 測驗式試題標準答案

考試名稱: 104年公務人員特種考試關務人員考試、104年公務人員特種考試身心障礙人員考試及

104年國軍上校以上軍官轉任公務人員考試

類科名稱:關稅統計、一般行政、電機工程、機械工程、化學工程、紡織工程、資訊處理

英文(試題代號:4141) 科目名稱:

單選題數:50題 單選每題配分:2.00分

複選題數: 複選每題配分:

標準答案:

題號	第1題	第2題	第3題	第4題	第5題	第6題	第7題	第8題	第9題	第10題
答案	В	D	A	A	С	A	D	A	С	D
題號	第11題	第12題	第13題	第14題	第15題	第16題	第17題	第18題	第19題	第20題
答案	В	В	D	В	В	D	С	С	В	A
題號	第21題	第22題	第23題	第24題	第25題	第26題	第27題	第28題	第29題	第30題
答案	В	D	В	A	С	D	В	D	D	A
題號	第31題	第32題	第33題	第34題	第35題	第36題	第37題	第38題	第39題	第40題
答案	D	D	A	В	С	С	D	В	D	В
題號	第41題	第42題	第43題	第44題	第45題	第46題	第47題	第48題	第49題	第50題
答案	A	D	D	A	A	D	С	С	В	D
題號	第51題	第52題	第53題	第54題	第55題	第56題	第57題	第58題	第59題	第60題
答案										
題號	第61題	第62題	第63題	第64題	第65題	第66題	第67題	第68題	第69題	第70題
答案										
題號	第71題	第72題	第73題	第74題	第75題	第76題	第77題	第78題	第79題	第80題
答案										
題號	第81題	第82題	第83題	第84題	第85題	第86題	第87題	第88題	第89題	第90題
答案										
題號	第91題	第92題	第93題	第94題	第95題	第96題	第97題	第98題	第99題	第100題
答案										

備 註: